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Group is in favour of moinfaining SEA as an annual item on the agenda of the General
Assembly to keep the momentum in combating this scourge.

The African Group has adopted a 'no compromise' approach when it comes to
criminal accountability and is resolved never to condone any attempts to downplay
its determination to stamp out such heinous crimes. We are of the view that criminal
accountability is a fundamental pillar of the rule of law, and it is crucial for
safeguarding the integrity as well as protecting the trust we have in our respected
Organization.

Criminal conduct within any organization charged with the responsibility to shield the
most vulnerable in society from the ravages of war, leaves indelible stains on the
integrity of the entire establishment, including the United Nations.

We take note, as always, of the apparent suggestions in the Secretary-General's
reports that some Member States do have the legislative advantage and capacity to
exercise jurisdiction, while others have some provisions for at least some limited
jurisdiction. The African Group encourages Member States to exercise jurisdiction in
applicable cases in order to amplify the call for zero tolerance against impunity.

Chairperson,

It will be recalled that, in the deliberations of our past meetings, several delegations
expressed the view, which the African Group fully embraces, that the existence of
jurisdictional gaps in ensuring accountability leads to the repetitive commission of
crimes.

We are of the view that the remedial measures adopted under several General
Assembly Resolutions on this matter if properly implemented, could address the issue of
jurisdictional gaps. While a preference is expressed by some Member States for a
predominant role to be played by the host State, the African Group and other
Member States believe that the responsibility of ensuring criminal accountability of
Unifed Nations officials or experts on mission lies with the state of nationality. We
commend the Organization for its efforts to refer cases of possible crimes of a serious
nature to the State of nationality.

Chairperson,

The African Group also welcomes fhe measures implemented by the United Nations
regarding existing training on UN standards of conduct, including through pre-
deployment and in-mission induction training and awareness raising programmes. We




